NJSGL Captain’s Meeting Minutes – November 8, 2022

1) The meeting was call to order by President Rich Regan at 10:00
 
2) A Roll Call determined that 13 of the 14teams were present. 

3) Officer/Executive Committee Remarks: 
a) President Rich Regan introduced the New Captains & Co-Captains.  Tony Vanzino will be the Captain of the Quail Brook team.  Russ Graham will becaptain of the Galloping Hill 1 team.  Spring Meadow will now have Craig Campbell assisting as Co-Captain,    
b) Treasurer Randy Scott read the Treasure’s Report.  Randy was unable to attend, President Regan read the report. A detailed copy will be posted on the webpage at a later date.
c) Secretary Tom Coughlin reviewed of the 2022 season and announced that Tamarack East and West will be sharing the East Course in 2023.
  
4)  Rich Regan, Frank Friel, Randy Scott and Tom Coughlin all accept re-election. 

5)  Matters for Discussion 
a) A motion was approved to move the Memorial Tournament to the mid-season was approved, with Awards Luncheon  to follow the Fall Captain’s Meeting.
b)  A motion was approved to continue to award 1st time age shooters, but to reduce the size of the trophies.
c) A motion was made to change how the drop areas are used on certain holes.  It was decided that if a player deliberately hits a drive into a penalty are to receive a drop, it will not be allowed.  Examples of the 6th hole at GK, the 17th at WB, or any similar hole.  These drop areas are still in effect for shots other than the drive.
d) A motion was made to allow the League Secretary to assign a course to be played when a Home Course cannot be scheduled where there are playoff complications.
e) A discussion was held on captains relocating tees, where necessary, or changing handicaps on holes that they fell are incorrect for league play.  All such changes must be submitted to the League for approval.
f) A discussion was held on the timely submission of the CRS to the League Sectetary, the review of the scorecards to make sure the proper adjustments are made, and enforcing the 3 minute rule for searching for a lost ball.

6)  The 2022 Schedule was drawn and is now posted on the webpage.

 7)  The following announcements were made, the Spring Captain’s Meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 7st, at Tamarack beginning at 10:00.  The season will begin on Tuesday, 
April 4th.
  
8) The President adjourned the meeting at 11:30.  
Tom Coughlin, Secretary, NJSGL 
